

## **MVHS Swim Team Board Meeting 7/8/2019**

6:03PM Meeting called to order. Present are Michelle Anderson, Bailee Anderson, John LeClaire, Isaac Matta, Thomas Sheridan, Tyler Maryon, Jennifer Blood, Haley Osborne, Dawn Osborne, Kerri Chadd and Beckie Scherr

Approval of minutes from last meeting.

Treasurer's report gives ending balance in Booster funds to be \$2487.31, with \$2028.50 in checking and \$458.81 in savings.

Expenses from last year have been reviewed and based on these team fees have been reduced to \$90 per year. Swimmers will still be responsible for team suits, activity card and pay to play fees.

Discussion of possibility of busses to meets. District appears to require these, however not sure who pays for them. Coaches to investigate, especially for JV team.

Suits will be ordered through Swim & Run Shop. 2-week fitting period to be set up soon and cost will be paid through school. Swim & Run is closing Aug 31 so will need to make sure orders are filled prior to this. Coaches are working on quotes for cap design chosen by captains. Working on final count needed to order.

Discussion of possible change in practice times. Pool is trying to change to 2 hours per team, possibilities are 330-530 or 540-740. Coaches to try to keep current times. Still working on schedule for first 2 weeks of practice, coaches to confirm once set.

Parent meeting set for 6PM at Storey Park on 16<sup>th</sup>. Beckie to send reminder on Friday to parents.

Discussion of fundraiser plans. Vertical Raise plan is in place and information will be passed out by coaches when ready to start. Linder Farms will be skipped this year to avoid splitting focus. Boosters to set up dates for concessions stand, possibly both football and basketball. Kerri to look at Applebee's Pancake Breakfast and other possibilities.

Discussion of setting up dual or another meet in place of Gem State. Not enough interest in continuing Mav Relays. Coaches to get with other team coaches to see if possible. Likely include both JV and Varsity, Senior Recognition will happen at this meet.

Discussion of possible activities for Swim Team Social. Captains to plan games and events. Booster to order pizza.

Discussion of team swag. Tara is handling and should be ready by parent meeting. Waiting on a few mock ups for t-shirts and final prices on events. May be possible for 2<sup>nd</sup> order, Tara to verify.

Discussion of adding flyer to PeachJar with information on Parent meeting, registration for swim team, etc. Savannah to design flyer and send to Michelle to deliver.

Discussion of team dinners. Coaches to plan and coordinate.

Next meeting set for Aug 12 at Storey Park at 6PM

Meeting adjourned 7:31PM